
Middleton Technology School Pupil Premium Policy 
 
Overarching Principles 

 
All members of Middleton Technology School staff and governors accept responsibility for those pupils recognised as 'disadvantaged’ and are 
committed to meeting their pastoral, social and academic needs. Every child who is considered to be ‘disadvantaged’ is valued, respected and entitled 
to develop to their full potential, irrespective of disadvantage. 
 
The school recognises that not all pupils who are eligible for pupil premium are underachieving, while some pupils may be underachieving and not 
eligible for pupil premium funding. It is school policy to plan, adapt and prepare for any individual, or group, in which any area of under-performance is 
evident. The school does not use this policy to displace current strategies to intervene and support its pupils. Some pupils may be achieving well, but 
will be entitled to funding to enhance their future educational aspirations and achievements. 
 
 
Overall Objectives 
 

• To ensure that the Pupil Premium funding reaches the groups of pupils for whom it was intended and that it makes a significant impact on their 
education and lives  

• To provide all pupils with fair and equal opportunities to achieve and excel in all areas of the curriculum 
• To provide additional educational support to improve the progress and raise the achievement for these pupils. 
• To narrow and close the gap between the achievement of these pupils and their peers. 
• The school will use the additional funding to address any underlying inequalities between children eligible for Pupils Premium and others. 
• To work with external partners and organisations to provide additional support for the social, emotional, health and wellbeing of all pupils with 

potential barriers to learning and achievement. 
• To ensure governors fulfil statutory responsibilities to make effective use of pupil premium funds in order to impact positively on pupils' 

achievement and attainment. 

 
How we will ensure effective use of the Pupil Premium 
 

• The Pupil Premium will be clearly identifiable within the budget. 
• The delegated Senior Leader in consultation with the governors and staff, will decide how the Pupil Premium is spent for the benefit of the 

entitled pupils. Funding will be allocated following a needs analysis which will identify priority groups or individuals. 
• The school will assess what additional provision should be made for the individual pupils. 
• The school will be accountable for how it has used the additional funding to support the achievement of those pupils covered by the Pupil 

Premium. 



• The delegated Senior Leader will report to the governing body and parents on how effective the intervention has been in achieving its aims, 
including publishing online information about how the Premium has been used. 

• We will track the impact of the strategies put into place through the funding to ensure that we can show the value that has been added to the 
education of the entitled children. 

• We will monitor evaluate and review the success of the impact of the pupil premium funding. 
 
 
Provision 
 
We will regularly seek to further develop strategies and interventions which can improve the progress and attainment of these pupils. The intended 
provisions for the academic year will be set out in the annual Pupil Premium Strategy Statement. 
 
 
Reporting outcomes 
 
It is the responsibility of the designated Senior Leader to produce a report for the Governing Body that will include: 
 

• An outline of the provision made during the term since the last report. 
 

• The progress made towards closing the gap, by year group, for disadvantaged pupils. 

• An evaluation of the cost effectiveness, in terms of the progress made by the pupils receiving a particular provision, when compared with other 
forms of support. 

 
The Governors will ensure that there is an annual statement to parents outlining how the Pupil Premium funding has been used to address the issue of 
closing the gap for disadvantaged pupils. This will be alongside the Pupil Premium Strategy Statement available on the school Website.  
 
 
Appeal 
 
Any appeals against this policy will be through the governor's complaints procedure. 

Review 

This policy will be reviewed annually. Date of next review September 2019 


